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Faith Stamps 

Executive Committee Rep 

faith.stamps@gmail.com 

 

Shannon Clegg, PI President 

336-454-5483 (home) 
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                                            Greetings from Governor Mindy  

 
                 Hello Pilots!! 

 

                                   It's hard to believe we are already almost through the first month of the    

                                   New Year! 

 

KS-MO District Convention is quickly approaching in April! Please join us at the Kansas-

Missouri District Convention in Topeka at the Capitol Plaza Hotel on Saturday April 30th. Our 

theme this year is "Charting the course to the beach and beyond!" We will have a Welcome 

Luau kicking things off Friday night with the Convention beginning at 9:00am on Saturday. 

Please look further in this bulletin for more information about District Convention and for a 

printable registration form. If you are interested in attending, please submit registration forms 

and make room reservations by March 30th. We hope to see you there! 

 

Please email pictures your club has taken so far this Pilot year and continue to take this Spring 

to me. We will be featuring a picture show of our District Pilots at District Convention! 

 

Any club proposing business to be considered for the Convention Agenda must submit to the 

DAC no later than March 1st. 

 

Our District Nominating Committee has been very hard at work. If you are interested in a 

District Office, please contact Committee Chair Shilo Heger atsheger@rileycountyks.gov. All 

nominations must be submitted to the Nominating Committee Chair as soon as possible. 

 

Pilot International's 94th Convention and Leadership Conference will be July 6 - July 10 in 

beautiful Montreal Canada at the Le Centre' Sheraton Montreal. Registration forms are 

available on the PI website as well as hotel information. Please remember you will need a 

passport for travel to Canada. 

 

The DAC has revised the District Award Guidelines for this year. Please see the updated forms 

on the KS-MO website and all Club President's will be emailed copies of the new forms as well 

as information on how to submit to Awards Jury Chair Betty Schneider. We are asking all clubs 

to submit copies of their yearbooks, newsletters and/or marketing communications to be 

considered for an award at District Convention. The DAC has truly enjoyed receiving copies of 

newsletters by mail and email as well as viewing them on the website this year. Thank you for 

taking the time to send the Awards Committee your club communications. 

 

Please consider holding an office in your club this next Pilot Year as new officer nomination 

time is quickly approaching! 

 

Have a great February & Happy Valentine's Day! 
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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPRESENTIVE (ECR)  

Time surely does fly.  It is 

hard to believ e that it is 

already February. How many of 

your New Yearõs resolutions 

have you kept?  Hopefully one 

that you made a nd have kept 

involves service. Every year we 

make goals. These goals need 

to be  ones that we c an live up 

to. Find the motivation to 

serve your community through 

Pilot. There are so many people 

who need our support.  

You may be called on to serve 

as an officer on the club level, 

district  level or international 

level. We need strong le aders. 

This year, just say YES.  

The Awards Committee has 

worked hard to updat e the 

Pilot and Anchor Awards. 

There is a new Anchor Award  

and a new Anchor Scholarship. 

The Anchor Club Star Award 

recognizes graduating Anchors 

who have served as leaders in 

the ir club and who have served 

their commu nity through 

service projects. The Anchors 

receiving this award will be 

recognized at their District 

Anchor Convention or District 

Pilot Convention with a 

certificate from Pilot 

International.  The Anchor 

Achievement Scholarship will 

provide financial assistance to 

graduating seniors who have 

actively participated in 

volunteer service through 

Anchor Club and who have 

shown outstanding leadership 

ability.  

The criteria and applications 

for the awards and 

scholarships can  be found on 

th e Pilot International website.  

For Anchor Awards, select òIõm 

an Anchoró at the top of the 

screen and then awards and 

scholarships.  For Pilot 

Awards, select òIõm a Pilotó. 

Under Pilot International on 

the left side of the screen 

select Pil ot International 

Awards. Deadlines are on each 

award so be sure to check the 

website.  Donõt miss out. Letõs 

recognize Anchors and Pilots 

who shine for our wonderful 

organization.   

òSuccess has nothing to do with 

what you gain in life or 

accomplish for yo urself. Itõs 

what you do for others.ó    

                   Danny Thomas  

 

   

                   ~ Faith Stamps  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

District Governorõs Gift 

If your club would like to send a donation for 

the Governorõs Gift in honor of 2015 -16 Governor 

Mindy Morgan, please send your check to 

District Treasurer at 1800 Rocky Ford Circle, 

Manhattan, KS 66502. Please make the check 

out to KS -MO District.  

 



 

 

District Governor Elect 

                     WE HAVE SEEN     

                     SNOW, ICY  

                     CONDITIONS AND 

COLD WEATHER THIS JANUARY, 

BUT IôM GLAD WEôRE NOT IN 

THE PATH OF THE SNOWSTORM 

THAT HAS BEEN WRECKING 

HAVOC IN THE NORTHEASTERN 

STATES. 

WEôRE TURNING THE CORNER 

IN THIS PILOT YEAR AND CLUBS 

ARE MOVING FORWARD IN 

PLANNING AND PREPARATION 

FOR SPRING PROJECTS AND 

FUNDRAISERS. THIS IS ALSO A 

GOOD TIME TO INVITE 

POTENTIAL NEW MEMBERS SO 

THEY CAN SEE YOUR CLUB IN 

ACTION. THIS MIGHT BE JUST 

THE KEY IN GETTING SOME 

NEW MEMBERS. 

I RECENTLY READ AN ARTICLE 

IN BRAINHQ ON ñRECHARGING 

YOUR BRAIN.ò ONE OF THE 

BEST THINGS WE CAN DO FOR 

OUR BRAIN IS GET GOOD, 

QUALITY SLEEP. SLEEPING 

HELPS YOUR BRAIN PROCESS 

INFORMATION, CONSOLIDATE 

MEMORIES, AND CLEAR OUT 

TOXINS. CHRONIC SLEEP 

DEPRIVATION CAN ACTUALLY 

INJURE NEURONS AND PREVENT 

THE BRAIN FROM SELF-REPAIR. 

ONE OF THE IMPORTANT 

FACTORS IN GETTING A GOOD 

NIGHTôS SLEEP IS 

TEMPERATURE. A MILD DROP IN 

TEMPERATURE INDUCES SLEEP, 

SO ITôS GOOD TO GO TO BED IN 

A COOL, DARK ENVIRONMENT. 

BUT, TOO COOL CAN DISRUPT 

SLEEP AS MUCH AS TOO HOT. 

SO, TRY ADJUSTING YOUR 

THERMOSTAT EVERY FEW 

DAYS TO FIND WHAT 

TEMPERATURE GIVES YOU A 

GOOD NIGHTôS SLEEP AND 

LETôS HELP RECHARGE OUR 

BRAINS! 

AS WE ARE RECHARGING OUR 

BRAINS, ITôS TIME TO START 

THINKING ABOUT OUR 

DISTRICT CONVENTION, APRIL 

30TH, IN TOPEKA. BE A MENTOR 

TO A NEWER MEMBER IN YOUR 

CLUB AND INVITE THEM TO 

ATTEND THE DISTRICT 

CONVENTION WITH YOU. COME 

TO LEARN, HAVE FUN AND 

ENJOY THE GREAT FOOD AT 

THE CAPITOL PLAZA HOTEL--

SEE YOU THERE! 

 

                          - Renée Johnson

º   º   º   º   º   º   º   º   º   º   º   º   º   º   º   º   º   º   º   º   º   º   º   º   º   º   º   º 

District Treasurer  

                     Valentineôs Day is just around the corner!    

                         Itôs a special time of year for us to  

                         remember our favorite Valentine and  

                         keep that same spirit alive in others. In 

our club, we celebrate Valentineôs Day by taking 

valentines, candy and cookies to Big Lakes 

Developmental Center. Big Lakes Developmental Center 

promotes independence, productivity, integration, and 

inclusion into the community for persons with 

intellectual/developmental disabilities. The smiles on 

their faces when we arrive are Priceless. Please help 

others enjoy this special Holiday in your area too.  

As a reminder, please send in your Pacesetter and 250 

contributions by February 1. A certificate of Recognition 

will be presented to each club or individuals who 

contribute $250 or more to Pilot International 

Foundation. These contributions provide necessary 

funding for PI Grants and Scholarships. We have had a 

lot of clubs in our district receive large grants and 

numerous scholarships. The Pacesetter contribution is 

$10 per member. Thank you for sending in your club 

contribution. 

March is Membership Month; so, please introduce a 

friend to your meeting or social.   

Itôs that time of year as we settle into our busy Pilot year 

looking for new board members. Then we realize itôs 

almost time for the Spring Convention. Wow ï the time 

goes by too fast! Registration information for the 

Convention is in this newsletter and we are looking 

forward to seeing you there. The Hotel is beautiful; the 

food is very tasty and it will be a one day convention to 

make it easier for those who travel. Please send your 

club registration information along with one check to me 

and Iôll get you registered!                                                     

                                                      - Debbie Rowe  

 

 



 

 

  

District Secretary

                          Dear KS-MO Pilots:  

                          Welcome to February 2016!  It is a little past our mid-year   

                          PI year.  Below is checklist for you to follow up on and 

make sure are completed by now. 

¶ Encourage nominations for Club, District, and International 

offices.  Secretaries may be called on to write letters of nomination 

or support.   

¶ Review and confirm that all membership records are accurate via 

Portal Buzz.  Use Portalbuzz to maintain a file of members 

including home and business addresses, telephone and fax 

numbers, e-mail address, firm name, and position. 

¶ Contact Melanie Horton (mhorton@ksu.edu) if you have any 

questions or concerns. 

¶ Confirm any Emeritus members are so noted on the club roster in 

Portal Buzz. 

¶ Notify the District Chaplain Stephanie Harvey 

(indianaks95@gmail.com) of the death of a Pilot or family 

member. Notify the International Chaplain Patti Rigal 

(prigal54@aol.com) immediately of the death of a Pilot.  

¶ Please report resignations promptly. 

 

 

¶ Remember:  Each club is 

required to submit the 

names of club officers for 

2016-2017 to District and 

International by May 1.  

The form to do this is in 

the Club Manual on the 

website at: 

http://bit.ly/23jAiaf . 

I understand several folks may 

still be having trouble with 

Portal Buzz.  Please feel free to 

contact me and I will be glad to 

walk you through any problems 

over the phone.  My cell number 

is 785-236-1294. 

I look forward to seeing as many 

of you as possible and your 

incoming 2016-2017 club 

secretaries at the District 

Convention in Topeka on April 

30.  Letôs fill up the Capitol 

Hotel with Pilot enthusiasm! 

                          

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

                                                               

                      

 

                   

  

 
                                                                                                   
 

 

               $  $  $  $  $        FUNDRAISING     $  $  $  $  $ 

In an earlier article I asked you to submit your photos and articles to the district newsletter about your 2015-2016 Pilot 

year fundraising activities.  You havenôt disappointed!  Clubs in the Kansas-Missouri District have planned and 

executed some excellent fundraisers that will definitely power many worthy service projects throughout your 

communities. Thank you and congratulations!  Keep up the great work. Soon, weôre going to take fundraiser sharing to 

another level, with member participation and a ñvaluable prizeò! 

       Announcing:  The 2016 Fundraising Fair, at the District Convention on Saturday, April 30
th

 in Topeka! 

Iôm inviting each and every club to designate a member or members to explain to the audience about their most 

successful fundraising event, completed within the past two years.  The Fundraising Fair will be a fast-paced sharing 

session for your club to shine your own spotlight on a proud undertaking by your membership.  At the same time, other 

clubs can pick up proven ideas for fundraisers they might want to tackle in the future for their club! 

When all of the Fundraising Fair entries have been presented, members in the audience will vote on their favorite, and 

the winning club will receive a ñvaluable prizeò.  More details will be available in upcoming District Convention 

information, distributed to each club.  But itôs not too early to start planning for your clubôs entry in this idea-sharing 

segment of the 2016 Kansas-Missouri District Convention in Topeka. The more entries, the more ideas we can share 

with other clubs.  I hope to see you there!       ~ Jan Elliott 

mailto:mhorton@ksu.edu
mailto:prigal54@aol.com
http://bit.ly/23jAiaf


 

 

 

How to ñTableò and ñUntableò a Motion 

 

Although not needed often, the procedures for 

tabling a business item and then untabling it 

can be confusing. There are times when a 

motion is made and seconded, but during 

discussion it is determined that more 

information may be needed before the 

members want to call for a vote.   

 

If there is reason for the group to lay the 

motion aside temporarily without setting a 

time for resuming consideration, but with the 

provision that it can be taken up again 

whenever a majority so decides, this can be 

proposed by the motion to ñLay on the 

Table.ò  This motion is then seconded and 

voted on (there is no discussion), and if it 

passes, then further business can take place.  

If it does not pass, then discussion continues 

until a vote is called or another type of motion 

is made. 

 

A motion to ñTake from the Tableò a motion 

is to make it pending again, during unfinished 

business. The motion is made, seconded, is 

not debatable or amendable and requires a 

majority vote.  If the motion passes, 

discussion continues until a vote is taken on 

the original motion.  If the motion to ñTake 

from the Tableò fails, it stays on the table 

until it is brought up again ï it must wait until 

another item of business has been transacted 

first.   

 

Another item to note, if the item is not taken 

from the table with three months following 

the meeting in which it was laid on the table, 

it dies.  A new motion on this item of business 

can be made if desired.  Therefore, this 

procedure is not recommended at the District 

level, since business is only conducted once a 

year.  Instead a motion to ñPostpone to a 

Specific Timeò or ñPostpone Indefinitelyò 

would be in order.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Pat Parker 

District Parliamentarian  



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

        
 

                    

 

  

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AWARDS JURY  

ATTENTION ALL KS -MO DISTRICT CLUBS! 

     Time is rapidly approaching for clubs to send their awards 
competition entries to the awards jury for judging.  All entries must be 
postmarked by March 1, 2016.  Awards will be announced at the KS -
MO District Spring Convention April 30, 2016 in Topeka.  

     We encourage all clubs to participate in the Awards competitions.  
Pilots at the convention will have an opportunity for perusal of the 
entries submitted by other clubs in our district.  

AWARDS WILL BE PRESENTED IN THE FOLLOWING 
CATEGORIES : 

ü Friendship and Service  
ü Growth Communication and Marketing  
ü Yearbook Competition  
ü Newsletter Competition  
ü Membership Competition (no entry needed)   

     Awards will also be presented to clubs who contribute at least $250 
to the Founders Fund Goal for Grants & Scholarships (250 Club) and t o 
clubs who participated in the Pacesetters Program. These are awarded 
by Pilot International & will be presented at Spring Convention, if 
paid by February 1 st deadline.  

     Additional information plus forms are found in the Forms and 
Documents  section of the KS-MO District website: 
http://ksmodistrct.org  We eagerly anticipate your entries.  

     Please submit all entries to me, Betty Schneider, by mail or email.  
My a ddress is: 1913 Cottonwood Lane, Great Bend, Kansas, 67530. 
 
If any questions, f eel free to contact one of the Awards Jury members.     

     *Chair:  Betty Schneider, 785-342-5112, bettalou45@gmail.com  

     *Jan Cooper, jcooper@auth-florence.com  

     *Rebecca Bossemeyer, rebecca.bossemeyer@gearycounty.org 

“Coming together is a 

beginning; keeping 

together is progress; 

working together is 

success.” by Henry Ford 

by Henry Ford 

 

Celebrate Pilot Friendships  

Welcome New Members 

Pilot Club of Great Bend ɀ Nancy Williams by Nancy Rogers  

Little Apple Pilot Club ɀ Ursula Weiser by June Schnittker 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                     

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 

 

 

 

 

 

Gyp Hills Pilot Club held their Christmas Party “EVENING 
OF SHARING” on Tuesday, December 15th, 

2015.  Fourteen members and guest brought items for 
the Freedom Gates Boys Ranch instead of having a gift 
exchange this year.  Six large bags and totes were filled 

with blanket throws, socks, gloves, stocking caps, nail care 
kits, 2016 calendars, snacks and much more.  The gifts 
were delivered on December 23rd and were greatly 
appreciated by The Blake family and their boys.  The 

Ranch is in Hazelton, Kansas and is a loving, caring place 
for teenage boys who receive that second chance. 

 
Members enjoyed some good laughs as we played games 
and cheered each other as we scratched Lottery Scratch 

and Win Tickets to see who won the most.  No BIG 
WINNERS but we won back enough to cover the cost of 

the tickets.  Wonderful dips, Vegetables, Snacks, Desserts, 
Hot Tea and Coffee were enjoyed as well. 

 

          

The picture was taken at the 

Old Hazelton Grade School 

where the Freedom Gate Boys 

Ranch hold many of their 

gatherings.  

Great Bend Pilots are eagerly anticipating 

their chocolate auction and tasting at the 

February business meeting. We are 

working on table decorations & other 

items for Renee's installation in April 

before we start eating, breathing and 

selling geraniums.  

 

The Pilot Club of Blue Springs will have 

an Arts Workshop at their February 

meeting in preparation for our Ability 

Arts Festival  in North Kansas City in 

March. Besides the classroom activities 

that are offered we have an òArt Stopó  

for kids who finish their classroom 

projects early and need another project to 

keep them focused. Last year the kids 

made tambourines and  

rain sticks.  We again  

will focus on some type  

of musical craft.  

 
 

Prairie Pilot  

Each year at our annual Christmas 

dinner, the Prairie Pilots of Wichita  

take up a collection and choose a  

local charity to assist. Our 2015 

recipient was the Lordôs Dinner,  

which feeds the homeless and needy 365 

days a year. We were able to purchase 

gloves, socks, hats, and scarves, which 

were given out on Christmas Eve. 

 

 

Pilot Club of Pratt  

In February we will LOVE 

initiating three new members.    

March 28 is our Chicken 

Noodle Dinner  Fundraiser . 

Recently a 99 -year-old E 

member attended our 

luncheon meeting and enjoyed 

being back with Pilot Club 

sisters after several years.  

Pilot Club of Lawrence   

Antique Show & Sale 

Douglas County Fairgrounds, 

Lawrence, KS 

February 26 & 27, 2016 

Admission of $3 is good for both days  

 

 
 

 



 

  


